Lee Conservation Commission

Minutes of Meeting of August 6, 2012
Present:

Members: Laura Gund, Antoinette Hartgerink, Bill Humm (Chair), David Meeker, Anne Tappan, Richard Weyrick, Emeritus Member
Alternate Members: Catherine Fisher
Ex Officio: Laurel Cox, Land Protection and Community Development Administrator
Visitors: None
Approval of Previous Minutes: Minutes of meeting held on July 2, 2012, approved as written.

Updates and Announcements:

LCC Bank Balance: The balance in the LCC account as of July 31, 2012, was $11,051.44 composed of

LCC Funds


$7,599.72

Dave Allan Fund

$3,451.72
Easement Monitoring: Monitoring visits to the Palmer, Barth, McIver, Grumbling, and Fogg easements have been completed.  Visits to the Blickle (8/8), Brady (8/15), DeMerritt Hill Farm (8/22), Ford (8/29), and Peter Henry (9/5) easements are planned.
Conservation Lands Management: Don Quigley and R. Weyrick will investigate the student-designed trail in the Maud Jones Memorial Forest to confirm that it is in a suitable location.  R. Weyrick feels that additional members of LCC should meet with D. Quigley to broaden the range of expertise. B. Humm reported that the ATV activity on Lee Five Corners Reserve has been investigated and that D. Quigley has identified the riders and informed them of the prohibition against such activity.  R. Weyrick will seek to find appropriate signs (prohibiting motorized traffic) to purchase and to be mounted throughout the property.  The hemlock wooly adelgid infestation in Durham’s College Woods raises questions about forest management in the Lee Town Forest.  R. Weyrick noted that while mortality stemming from such an infestation is not 100% it is, in most cases, severe.  C. Fisher stated that the removal of infested trees while alive removes the possibility of development or recognition of trees resistant to the insect.  R. Weyrick felt that there does not appear to be any obvious damage from the adelgid at this time and that normal forest management in accordance with C. Moreno’s management plan is currently appropriate.  This situation will be reevaluated and reconsidered at a future meeting of LCC.  
Aquatic Invasives and Signage: A. Tappan reported on a meeting held by NHDES to instruct people on the identification of aquatic invasive species and to explain their volunteer monitoring program now under development.  This prompted a discussion of Wheelwright Pond where Susan and John Roberts are seeking to organize a volunteer lake association.  To date no invasive species have been identified in the pond but that possibility is of serious concern especially as there has been more activity on it since the existence of the Town’s boat launch site was publically announced.  Two examples of signs warning boaters of proper precautions in both contaminated and uncontaminated water bodies were provided by NHDES and considered.  B. Humm will discuss the issues associated with acquiring and displaying such signs with the Town Administrator.  There were some complaints of the number of cigarette butts and other trash left on the Town’s property on the pond expressed during the NHDES meeting.  This was of some surprise to members of LCC who had not noticed excessive trash during their recent visits to the pond.  Another topic of discussion at the meeting concerned a landowner’s removal of a beaver pond in a stream near Wheelwright Pond which may have altered the water level. R. Weyrick stated that the beaver colony and dam at the site are well-known and have often been considered a source of both high and low water levels in the pond.  A. Tappan suggested that a volunteer monitoring program may be of interest to some school or scout group within the Town.  L. Cox also suggested the ORWA might be interested in such a program.
Town-Owned Non-Conservation Properties: B. Humm stated that he will confer with A. Dennis to arrange a visit to as many of these properties as can be accomplished in a single day.
Barrington’s Samuel A. Tamposi Watersupply Reserve: R. Weyrick announced that the Barrington Conservation Commission will hold a walk on this property on August 25.
Community and Land Planning: L. Cox presented a summary of current and proposed planning activities in the Town.
OLD BUSINESS:

Lee Little River Fair: The fair has been named and scheduled for September 8.  L. Gund asked what activities are planned by the LCC. R. Weyrick asked for a small table to hold a display. He and C. Fisher plan to organize and conduct various conservation-oriented walks at 10AM, 1PM, and 3PM on the day of the Fair.
Joe Ford Wildlife Sanctuary: B. Humm reported that the easement agreement is nearly complete to everyone’s satisfaction.  The Audubon Society has requested a contribution of $2,000 for the assumption of an executory interest in the easement and for previous expenses associated with it. After some discussion L. Gund moved and A. Hartgerink seconded a motion: “That the Lee Conservation Commission contribute $2,000 to the Audubon Society as a one-time payment for their assumption of an executory interest in the Joe Ford Wildlife Sanctuary.”  The motion passed unanimously.
Next Meeting: September 4, 2012
Submitted By ________________________________________

                                         David Meeker
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